Sayyid Al-Hakeem: Al-Ghadeer has political, educational, ideological
messages, we commend popular mobilization forces’ role, call to immortalize
their exploits.

From the province of Babylon of civilization and history, and in the honorable guest-place of
the honorable clan of Tufail, Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met a
large group of sheiks and dignitaries of the Tufail clans and the surrounding areas, led by
Prince Ali Shannan Al Nayef Al-Tufaili and his two honorable sons on 16/7/2022, thanking them
for the warm reception and generous hospitality and congratulating them on Eid Al-Adha and the
approaching Eid Al-Ghadir and the anniversary of the great victory over ISIS, stressing that
the incident of Al-Ghadir is one of the frequent incidents and facts on the path of the two
parties, indicating that Al-Ghadir has a political, moral, ideological and educational
dimension.
His Eminence explained that the message of Al-Ghadir unites and does not differentiate as it is
a message of righteousness, reform and bearing responsibility in building good governance, as
it distinguishes between the behavior of state-building and authoritarian behavior. It is not
designated towards Shiites alone, not even Muslims, but it is for all humanity, and the closer
we come to the message of Al-Ghadir, the more unity and cohesion we have on the anniversary of
the great victory over ISIS.
His Eminence stressed that the fatwa of sufficient jihad changed the scales of the battle, as
the sons of our people, in all their categories, responded to this blessed fatwa, including the
honorable Tufail clans, which offered 250 martyrs from their sons, emphasizing that the sons of
the Popular Mobilization Forces (PMF) personnel gave their lives and blood with humility and
generosity for the sake of liberating the land, honor, and sanctities, and thanks to their
blood, we enjoy security and stability today, calling to remember these young people and write
down their exploits, sacrifices, and stories, and be proud of their heroism. As they are our
pride, honor, and dignity. Reiterating the emphasis that the PMF institution is a necessity in
the national defense grid and must be protected and it must continue the effort in building a
sound and correct institutional structure and organizing its internal affairs administratively
and militarily, and preserve the legacy and exploits of its martyrs to allow it to become books

and works of art.
Politically, he invited the honorable Kurdish leaders to agree on the presidential candidate or
his nomination mechanism to be decided with the first session of the House of Representatives
in the coming days after the end of its legislative recess, indicating that the brothers in the
coordinating framework are serious about quickly nominating the Prime Minister and proceeding
with the formation of the national service government. Reiterating to not participate in the
next government, while assuming our responsibility towards our people, by continuing to
converge the views, encouraging, motivating, and helping to form the government.

